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SUBJECT: Waterborne Transit Policy Study
SUMMARY: At today’s committee meeting, the Transit Division will present the results of its study of issues surrounding potential King County involvement in waterborne transit services. To date, County involvement has been limited to the Transit Division’s operation of the Elliott Bay Water Taxi on a year-to-year basis as a demonstration project. The waterborne transit report being presented today originated with a proviso attached to the 2004 Transit Operating Budget:
PROVIDED THAT, the Executive shall submit a work program for development of a waterborne transit element of the Six-Year Transit Development Plan.  The work program shall include coordination with the Gates Foundation-funded work of the Discovery Institute on waterborne transportation.  The work program shall produce an analysis and recommendation on King County Metro Transit’s potential role in waterborne transit and shall be transmitted with the Executive-proposed 2004 update to the Six-Year Plan
The Elliott Bay Water Taxi began in 1997 as a Council initiative and, for the first two seasons, included the City of Seattle and the Port of Seattle as partners. It has continued as summer-only service ever since, except in 2000 when it was cancelled due to Initiative 695 revenue cuts and in 2001 when the viability of year-round operation was tested.
Since its inception, the Elliott Bay Water Taxi has never been included in an Executive-proposed budget but has been added each year during the Council‘s budget deliberations, funded from general transit revenues in the County’s Public Transportation Fund. It was been the County’s practice that any addition of ongoing service, such as a new bus route (or a water taxi), requires an ongoing revenue stream identifiable at least over the six-year span of the Transit Financial Plan that accompanies the Executive’s annual budget proposal. As opposed to ongoing service, year-to-year funding of demonstration projects such as the water taxi have received one-time funding from cuts made elsewhere to the Executive-proposed Transit Budget or CIP or by using other funds identified during the budget process (e.g. higher-than-anticipated revenues or underexpenditures in other projects). 
The budget proviso, adopted in November 2003, was intended to set in motion a process that would present the RTC, and ultimately the Council, with a proposed policy framework to guide future service investments. In September 2004, the Executive transmitted a proposed update of the 2002-2007 Six-Year Transit Development Plan that included a first-ever waterborne transit strategy and a work program for producing the policy recommendations sought by the RTC and the Council:
Strategy S-14

Carry out a work program to determine the conditions when King County investment in waterborne transit may be appropriate and determine under what conditions and circumstances King County could choose to participate in the provision of passenger ferry service. 

Coordinate the work program with appropriate stakeholders and others currently working on waterborne transportation issues.

Work Program: January – June 2005

Task 1 – Inventory and synthesis of previous studies.  

Task 2 – Explore and review possible operating, financing and partnership options.  

Task 3 – Develop sample routes and implementation strategies.  

Task 4 – Assess relative costs and effectiveness of each option.  

Task 5 – Conduct stakeholder outreach.  

Task 6 – Develop recommendations:
· conditions when County participation in water transportation should be considered

· institutional and operating options and recommendations

· financing and fare options and recommendations

· source and nature of County subsidy, and expectations of other partners

· next steps

As proposed by the Executive, and approved by the Council in October 2004, this work program was designed to ensure adequate time for RTC and Council review of the Transit Division’s recommended policy framework for waterborne transit investments in advance of the October 2005 transmittal of the Executive-Proposed 2006 Transit Budget.
It appears now that the Transit Division is not prepared to provide specific policy recommendations as outlined in Task 6 (above), which casts doubt upon previous assumptions that a policy framework could be adopted in time to guide waterborne transit funding decisions in the 2006 budget. 
The Transit Division’s entire Waterborne Transit Study will not be available prior to the committee’s August 17th meeting, but a draft of the report’s Executive Summary is attached, as well as presentation materials for the meeting. 

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Waterborne Transit Report: Executive Summary
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